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May 12, 2020 

  

Ms. Kathleen Hoffman 

Senior Vice President-Global 

Environmental, Health & 

Safety and Technical Service 

2015 Spring Road 

Suite 650 

Oak Brook, IL 60523 

Mr. Daryl Mosby 

General Manager 

Sterigenics U.S. LLC 

2971 Olympic Industrial Drive SE 

Suite 116 

Atlanta, GA 30339 

 

RE: Consent Order No. EPD-AQC-6980 

Sterigenics U.S. LLC 

2971 Olympic Industrial Drive SE 

Atlanta, GA 30339 

Dear Ms. Hoffman and Mr. Mosby: 

On August 7, 2019, Consent Order No. EPD-AQC-6980 was executed with Sterigenics U.S. LLC 

(“Sterigenics”) related to the Georgia Air Quality Act, the Georgia Rules for Air Quality Control, and Air 

Quality Permit No. 7389-067-0093-S-05-0.  The Order required the Company to commence construction 

on planned modifications to the above-referenced facility, ensure that all equipment listed in permit 

application 27153 was installed and operational within 24 weeks of commencing construction, and to 

provide and implement a Work Practice Plan. 

Based on the information received by the Division, the Consent Order has been terminated by the full and 

complete performance of each condition.  Please note that, in accordance with our letter of April 1, 2020 

and to significantly reduce ethylene oxide emissions at the facility, the Division expects that Sterigenics 

will, at all times, operate the new pollution control equipment, indoor air capture system, and modified 

control device configuration on the sterilization chambers and that Sterigenics will route all emissions 

through the taller stacks at the facility.  Further, the Division expects Sterigenics to implement the 

Division-approved testing protocol at the facility.  If you have any questions concerning this issue, please 

feel free to contact me at 404-363-7047 or sean.taylor@dnr.ga.gov.  Thank you for your cooperation in 

this matter. 

Sincerely, 

 

Sean Taylor 

Program Manager 

Stationary Source Compliance Program 


